Safety Committee –November 18, 2009 Minutes                          
      UNADOPTED


GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

November 18, 2009

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

Human Resources Conference Room
The Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 11:06 am by the chair, Laura Matsumoto.

Present:  Laura Matsumoto - Chair & Senate, , Joy Cook -Health Center Interim Administrator Resource Rep., Jessica Gabrielian- ASGCC, Heidi Jenkins - Worker’s Compensation Resource Rep., Alfred Ramirez PROXY for Deborah Kinley – Garfield Resource Rep, Nidal Kobaissi – Administration, Menua Minas Massihi- ASGCC, Richard Mena – CSEA, Ron Nakasone – Administration, Lee Parks – Joint Faculty, Mark Poore - Guild, Patrick Shahnazaryan – CSEA, Virna Silva – Facilities Resource Rep. Ron Villa - Risk Manager Resource Rep.

Absent:  Sevada Chamras – Joint Faculty, Vicki Nicholson – Administration,
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – (Matsumoto)
It was MSC (Parks/Kobaissi) to approve the minutes of September 16, 2009 with no changes. 

Informational Reports
1. Workers Compensation Reports– (Jenkins)

	· Heidi Jenkins updated on employee injuries – no follow-up recommendations.

	Outcome




2. Crime Reports –(Kobaissi)

	· Nidal Kobaissi provided crime report
· Thefts are up in the library

· Personal affects being left unattended
· Targeting cell phones and computers left unattended

· Possible scam being run to collect on insurance
· Nidal addressed the issue of emergency “blue light” kiosks flashing blue lights

· Malfunctioning because of sprinklers

· Kiosks still in operating order


	Outcome

Action Item:  Police are monitoring situation and collecting items left unattended, and then talking with owners about securing personal property.

Action Item:  Campus police will follow up on repair of kiosks.


3. Student Accident Reports – (Matsumoto)

	· Copies of accident reports unavailable for committee
	Outcome

Laura Matsumoto will email committee the current Student Accident Report (1 incident) for review.


Old Business

1. Campus Police and ASGCC Self-defense Workshop Project – (Kobaissi/Massihi)
	· Kobaissi and Massihi following-up on offering self-defense workshops to campus community
· ASGCC has no open dates until Spring 2010 semester

· Police need at least one week advance notice from      ASGCC in order to schedule workshop
	Outcome

Campus Police & ASGCC will continue to work on coordinating self-defense workshops to be offered most likely in Spring ’10.


2. Follow-up with Campus Development Re: Deterrence of Vandalism via Design Strategies (Cook)

	· Joy Cook reported that campus development committee did not meet in November
· Nidal passed out security design report from Applied Risk Management

· Nidal passed out Crime prevention through Environmental Design article
	               Outcome
Since Campus Development did not meet in November, Joy Cook will follow-up with that committee at next meeting to suggest implementing a campus plan for deterring crime and improving safety through design – i.e. new buildings and renovations should use materials identified as crime deterrents (e.g. stone partitions in restrooms) and environmental systems that increase safety. She will present documents supporting this – documents from Nidal Kobaissi to be emailed to Safety Committee by Laura Matsumoto.


3.  Health Center Accident Report Increased Details (Cook)
	· Cook reported that Health center staff met
· Have identified area on existing report form where details        will be located
	Outcome

Nurses have agreed to increase details in reports


4.  Safety Hazard- Rose Planter by EOPS & South End SN to Campus Development (Cook)  
	· No report available since Campus Development did not meet in November.
	Outcome

Joy Cook will follow-up with that committee at next meeting regarding SN rose bush area safety issue.


5.  Chemistry Supply Storage Room Signage Follow-up (Kobaissi/Chamras)

	· Nidal reported project is ongoing  


	Outcome

Nidal Kobaissi and Sevada Chamras will continue to work to design and post necessary identification signs for the Chemistry Department’s stock room on the 2nd floor of Arroyo Seco.


New Business

1. Election of Interim Safety Committee Chair for Spring 2010 (Matsumoto)
	· Nominations accepted for Interim Safety Committee Chair

· Nidal Kobaissi nominated (Parks/Nakasone)
	Outcome
MSC (Parks/Nakasone) to elect Nidal Kobiassi as the interim chair of the Safety Committee for Spring 2010 while Laura Matsumoto is out on maternity leave


2. AED Recall Addressed by Health Center 
	· A recall was issued for Automatic External Defibrillators (AED) 

· Maureen McNeely of the Health Center addressed the issue and reported that all of the units at GCC were not affected by the recall

	Outcome



3.  Camera Surveillance in Student Center (Kobaissi/Villa/Matsumoto)

	· Discussion of installation of surveillance cameras in campus areas

· Nidal Kobaissi reported that per Paul Schlossman cameras were installed in Student center, and club area of student center for property protection and crime prevention

· Cameras already exist in the bookstore and Facilities building
· Ron Villa informed committee that cameras can be anywhere in common areas which hold no privacy issues

· Villa suggested that good practice would be to have signage informing public of camera presence

· Matsumoto suggested checking other Community Colleges for their camera policies
· Nidal suggested that cameras must be of high quality as pictures can be “grainy” and of poor resolution

· Cook offered that camera policy be drafted carefully, as one avenue of discussion has already been on using cameras in the classroom to deter cheating by students

· Matsumoto offered that Safety committee has already sent draft language to Administrative Affairs.

	Action Item:  A task force (Nidal Kobaissi, Ron Villa, and Ron Nakasone) will work on investigating security camera use on campus and re-drafting suggested language for a possible administrative regulation. The committee will report back at the next meeting.
Action Item:  Laura Matsumoto will work with Ron Villa to retrieve draft policy.


4.  Safety Concern Evenings at Lot F Access Pick-up/Drop –off (Matsumoto

	· Laura Matsumoto presented report of GCC student with a  disability being left at the ACCESS drop off until after 10:00 PM
· Nidal said that campus police pass through area at least once an hour.

· Suggestion that this could be a legitimate place for use of surveillance camera
	Action Item:  Due to recent issues of students with disabilities being stranded late at night at the Access para-transit drop-off/pick-up site in Lot F the Campus Police will increase evening patrols to the area – they will make note of students waiting for long periods and double check verbally with the students to see if they require assistance. 
Action Item:  The Center for Students with Disabilities will work on informing the students who use Access that they should call Campus Police if they experience incidents of being stranded by Access or other distress.

Action Item:  Laura Matsumoto will follow-up with Arnel Pascua in IT to see if the Wi-Fi signal can be strengthened at Lot F to allow for students to use their laptops or other Wi-Fi devices to seek assistance if they are stranded in the area.


5.  Report Back to Constituencies on Fall ’09 Safety Issues (Matsumoto)

	·   Laura Matsumoto reminded committee members appointed by various constituencies (Guild, Senate, CSEA, and Administration) to report safety issues back to the leadership of each.
	


NEXT MEETING:
February 24, 2010, 11-12 pm at SM Human Resources Conference Room. 

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 12:00
Respectfully submitted by
Dr. Lee Miller Parks
Adapted Physical Education Specialist

DSPS

